
  

Monday Message 
July 15, 2024 

   

Dear all, 

As you have likely noticed and read a bit about in our last message, despite the heat, the campus 
grounds restoration project continues to move forward. To recap, last spring we worked to weed, feed, 
and seed areas that we hoped could make a comeback under the care of our Physical Plant grounds 
crew. And, as is evident, we’ve been successful in a number of areas. That said, there remains significant 
portions of our grounds that require more extensive work. To that end, Landscapes by Design has been 
contracted and will hydroseed areas across campus. To date, we have about 90,000 square feet of 
grounds being hydroseeded, with another 275,000 square feet remaining to be prepped and seeded.   

We have prioritized restoration areas based on fall student access and use, and anticipate the process 
will extend into the fall. The water restriction crisis of spring/summer 2023 was devastating to our campus. 
Not only did grass suffer, but we lost a number of trees (not an inconsequential outcome for a designated 
Tree Campus USA and Arboretum). And, to be realistic, it may well be fall 2025 before we have campus 
fully restored. Please be patient and adhere to keep off the grass signs as you encounter them. 

P.S. Special thanks to our Physical Plant grounds crew for not only their work ethic but pride and care 
being demonstrated as we undertake this monumental effort. 

Cynthia Pemberton, Ed.D. 
President   

 

Events 

Keep up on events and activities through the Campus Calendar. 
 

• July 17 – Summer Concert Series – The Summer Concert Series is returning! Come over to the 
SUB Amphitheatre from noon-1 p.m. on the following dates for a lunch time filled with awesome 
music, delicious food, and conversation with your friends and colleagues. Chili Blues and We All 
Scream Ice Cream will be on campus for employees to purchase lunch and ice cream during all 
three performances. 

o July 17 – TJ Richardson 
o Aug. 7 – Rewind Rock Band 

 

Announcements  

• Athletic Director Search: Three candidates for the position of athletic director at Lewis-Clark 
State College will visit campus and hold public forums in July. More information and a form to 
provide feedback about the candidates is available at www.lcsc.edu/position-search. The public 

https://www.lcsc.edu/campus-calendar
http://www.lcsc.edu/position-search


forums will be held in Sacajawea Hall, Room 115, and the candidates will speak on the topic of 
“the role of athletics in contributing to the college’s enrollment goals.” 

o July 11, 3 p.m. – Ronnie Palmer 
o July 15, 3:30 p.m. – Corey Bray 
o July 22, 3 p.m. – Dave Gantt 

• Purchasing/Fiscal Updates: 
 

o FY24 Year-end Close: On July 18, Colleague and WarriorWeb will be inaccessible from 
8 a.m. to approximately 11 a.m. for year-end financial closing procedures. You will be 
notified once the system is available. Also, during this time the payment link will be down. 
 

o FY2025 Budgets: Here is what to expect regarding FY25 budgets. 
• July – FY2025 Gen Ed (Fund 10) and CTE (Fund 12) ongoing base budgets will 

be loaded in Colleague 
• August – Gen Ed (Fund 10) outstanding encumbrances from FY2024 will be 

loaded in Colleague for FY2025 
• August – 1x RRF funded requests will be loaded in Colleague for FY2025 
 August/September – Gen Ed (Fund 10) carryforward/deficit balances will be 

loaded in Colleague for FY2025 
 

o Fund 65000: Effective immediately, anyone using Fund 65000 for their timecards should 
go back to using Fund 10000. For questions, contact Jane Johnson at x2204. 
 

o Other updates: 
 Colleague, Jaggaer, and PCards are open for fiscal year 2025 for fiscal 

transactions and purchasing.  
 When viewing WarriorWeb for fiscal year 2024, please make sure you adjust the 

year on the reporting tools as it is now defaulting to FY 2025. 
 

• Single Sign-On Update: IT is pleased to announce the upcoming transition to the 
new WarriorHub Single Sign-On (SSO) on July 15. Please note that WarriorWeb will be 
unavailable on this date as new accounts are recreated. However, all other systems will remain 
accessible. For a preview of the new system, please watch this video. Thank you for your 
cooperation and understanding as we make this important transition to enhance our systems. 

Timeline of Upcoming Events: 
 July 15: WarriorWeb will be down for the transition to the new WarriorHub SSO 

system. Faculty and staff whose WarriorWeb accounts do not match their 
@lcsc.edu email addresses will receive new WarriorWeb usernames to align with 
their @lcsc.edu accounts. 

 July 16: Students will use their WarriorMail accounts to log in to the new 
WarriorHub portal to access WarriorWeb, Canvas, and other systems listed on 
the SSO page. Direct login to each system will also be available using 
WarriorMail accounts. 

Key Changes After the Transition: 
 Students will no longer be able to use their old accounts to access any systems 

listed on the SSO page. 

https://www.lcsc.edu/warriorhub
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Uf7xoGqL12M
https://www.lcsc.edu/it/sso
https://www.lcsc.edu/it/sso


 Students will be required to enroll in Multi-Factor Authentication (MFA) and set a 
recovery account during their first login. 

 Official email communications will be sent to the “@students.lcstate.edu” domain, 
replacing the old “@lcmail.lcsc.edu” domain. 

 LC State employees will need to update their personal address books and 
distribution lists to reflect students' new email addresses. 

 Faculty and staff will use their @lcsc.edu accounts to log into WarriorWeb, 
Canvas, and other systems listed on the SSO page. 
 

• Website Update: As previously announced, LC State is in the process of replatforming its 
website from Umbraco 7 to version 12. This major project is nearing completion and the final 
stage entails replicating all of LC State’s current website on the new platform. This will require a 
“content freeze” from July 8 to approximately July 25, perhaps earlier. Details regarding this 
have been shared with web editors across campus. It will still be possible to make edits during 
July 8-25, however, such edits should be documented as they will likely need to be remade once 
the website is fully launched on the new platform. For any questions please speak to your web 
editor or email hadenton@lcsc.edu. 
 

• Song for the Week: “Mr. Blue Sky” by Electric Light Orchestra 
  

 

mailto:hadenton@lcsc.edu
https://youtu.be/wuJIqmha2Hk
https://www.lcsc.edu/

